

## **Muskoka Rock Meeting Minutes**

Thursday August 7, 2025 – Pie Muskoka

Attended: Lisa, Mark, Lindsay, Mandy, Jenna, Ryan, Craig, Steph and Andrew



Meeting started at 6:42

Adopted previous meeting minutes, approved by All.

### **OMHA Update**

**REP** – not much to update as there hasn't been a meeting. Rostered bench staff can go on to Spordle website and do their VSC declaration. Andrew is unsure of when the next meeting will be

**LL** - the MPS league is buying new trophy's for the year end tournaments. There will be around a \$600 charge for each organization. They are wanting to nail down the year end tournaments as to who is hosting what age category. We will need to send 1 or 2 people to the scheduling meeting for that. There is talks of the U9MD doing a round robin instead of the year end tournament, this is not confirmed yet.

### **Registration/Tryout Update**

Numbers are looking great.

Discussed putting in a Non Resident Policy for this years tryouts, but it was decided to not go ahead with it.

The tryout schedule is posted on the Muskoka Rock Website. Discussion about having a 3<sup>rd</sup> party evaluator in for the tryouts, but nothing was finalized.

### **Coaches**

We have secured 1 U7 coach – Jess Joyce, but we are still looking at another as the registration is so large for that age group. U11LL will either be determined after tryouts. Lindsay believes either Jay or Darren will end up coaching the group. Craig is holding a coaches meeting on Sept 7<sup>th</sup>.

### **Player Development**

Craig is working on a few people for the U5/U7 player development. We are working on creating a "Girls Group" which would be for all registered Female players in Muskoka Rock to get together 3 or 4 times a year on the ice with Jackie Priolo.

### **Tournaments**

Both the U11 & U13 tournament has been added to the OMHA website. We have some available dates for other teams to host tournaments. December 12-14, and January 23-25 (maybe depending on Port Carling Figure Skating Club) and February 7<sup>th</sup> (guaranteed).

We are still in need of a tournament coordinator, will be added to an email blast going out to the hockey club.

## **Equipment**

Ryan has ordered 40 timbits jerseys for the U5/U7 group. We will need to order 1 set of jerseys for the U11LL team, they will be Black jerseys. All size YOUTH XL except for 2 adult small jerseys. Mandy emailing Mactier arena in regards to keeping the small nets at the rink as well as a locked storage box, she will CC Ryan. Ryan will order or pick up some smaller goalie sticks for the U9 and below aged goalies. Ryan will create designated bags for goalie equipment for U9 and below.

## **Other items**

Skate a thon will be held Jan 25<sup>th</sup>. Jenna to reach out to Kyle to see how everything is going with the golf tournament.

Jenna to reach out to the photographer but hoping for pictures on Oct 2<sup>nd</sup>, and then schedule the U5/U7 group for Saturday morning photos. Exact date TBD. New jacket sizing, for new players/people needing larger sizes will be completed on picture day.

Jenna to reach out to dentist office to set up mouth guard clinic.

Jenna/Craig will email the association informing that the schedule is posted, coaching/executive needs, reminder of registration payment, volunteers for timeclock, canteen, etc.

All merchandise will be sold through the store and not the canteen. Will set up monthly orders for free shipping to organization or can pay for their own shipping.

**Next Meeting : Tuesday September 16, 2025 – 7pm Port Carling Arena**

Meeting adjourned – 8:33pm